
THANK YOU 
 

We are grateful to Organist Kathy Kroff-Fisher for 
sharing her gift of music with us this Sunday. 

Welcome to the worship of God this morning, and to 
our shared life in this church. It is a 
pleasure to have you with us today. 
Seat cushions are available at the 
back of the sanctuary. Please ask a 
greeter for assistance. We invite 
guests to sign our guest book  
located at the back of the sanctuary. 

PRAYER INVITATION 
As Christians, we have been called to pray 
for each other in all circumstances. To help 
with this, we simply move through the  

church membership list. Today we ask that you hold 
the persons listed in your prayers: Jaewook & Jihye 
park, Seowon, Yeju Cho; Muriel Commisso; Alice 
Compardo; Ann Connolly; Elizabeth Cook; Hazel 
Cooper; David Corbett; Gary & Lorie Crozier; 
Heather Cuff; Gordon & Linda Cuthbertson; Mykola 
Cuthbertson; Marjorie Deagle 

CHILDREN IN WORSHIP 
Worship at St. Andrew’s is 

intergenerational. Of course, among 
those generations, there are children. 
On any given Sunday, there can be 

sounds of laughter, crying, and 
fidgeting from children in worship at St. Andrew’s 

and for these children (and their parents!), we give 
thanks! Whether you bring children with you to 

worship, or you find yourself sitting near children, we 
hope you will give this a read. 

 

How do we include children in the 
congregation's worship? 

 

First of all we do not dumb worship down for the 
sake of the children. We offer the full feast. But we 
plan that feast expecting worshipers of all ages to 

be present. 
 

http://worshipingwithchildren.blogspot.com/2011/04/why-children-belong-in-sanctuary.html 
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~ HELLO SUMMER ~ 

SUMMER CAMP!! 
It is not to late to register for Pres-B-Camp!  

 

Junior Camp runs July 21-27th and is for those 
entering grades 3-8.  

 

Senior Camp runs August 22-25th and is for those 
entering grades 9-12.  

 

If you, your children, or your grandchildren are in-
terested in a week of fun and friends grab a form 

and sign up now!  
 

Pres-B-Camp is looking for volunteers to help in 
the kitchen or to help with the prep of camp. If you 

are interested please contact Will Newton 
(newton9455@hotmail.com). If you would like to 

made a donation to support Pres-B-Camp you can 
do so through your offerings. 

SUNDAY SERVICES IN JUNE 
 

June 30 - Kerry McLaughlin will be leading    
     worship until July 14 while Rev. Joyce 
     is away. She will return for Worship on 
     July 21. 

STEWARDSHIP MOMENT 
The happiest people on earth are the people who 

have discovered the joy of giving. 
Unknown 

BOARD GAME DONATIONS 
 

Peer Connections at St. Josephs Health Centre 
South is looking for donations of board games,  
in good condition and with all the pieces, for the 

enjoyment of their members at their 
weekly Games Day. All game 

donations are appreciated and will 
be enjoyed.  

Phone 624-3400 ext. 3361 or drop 
off at Victoriaville Mall Suite 19 

PROFESSION OF FAITH CLASSES 
 

Are you interested in joining St. Andrew’s  
Presbyterian Church? Are you refreshing your 

memory about what it means to be Presbyterian? 
Profession of Faith classes will be held on Tues-
days starting July 30 - Sept. 3 from 1pm - 3pm. 

Please contact Rev. Joyce to sign up. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=facebook&view=detailv2&&id=8981B9CE90096DDF1C5F93A4E330F48DFBA12972&selectedIndex=64&ccid=%2fWV%2fdhpQ&simid=608042713282184598&thid=OIP.Mfd657f761a5037041c8a282ebd497851o0


From Rev. Joyce 
Note from Larry Hebert 

 

The recent celebration of our 100th anniversary in this building brought back a flood of great 
memories for me. It reminded me of my recent donation to the Heritage Committee of my first birthday 
card for my first birthday in 1948. I had obviously been baptised shortly after my birth on June 19, 1947.  
 

It also reminded me of my time in the youth group with people like Bruce Hole, Maureen Gillies, Al 
Gillies, Kathy Johnson, Al McLean, Sheila Smith, Bill Buie, Kathy Buie, Lea Franchi (now Madge), Betty 
Johnston, Maureen Macmillan (Hansen), the Campbell boys, the Rudman boys and others I cannot 
recall. We met after the 7pm Sunday Service and that was the start of my ushering days, as I ushered 
every Sunday night as Rev. Johnston held a service no matter how many were there.  One lady who 
was always there was Mrs. Aime who lived on the six hundred block of South Norah, who I would wave 
at everyday if she was on her porch as I walked to FWCI. 
 

The leadership in our church was populated by top local business people, city administrators and 
Lakehead Board of Education officials. Many have been honoured for their contributions. With the call 
for information about graduation and my attendance at LU, graduations on may 31 and June 1, I thought 
what great recognition we have received from Lakehead for people from our church. 
 

These include four honorary doctorates Norman Paterson 1973, William West 1989, Robert Paterson 
1996 and John Mason 2013. Several others have been awarded the title of Fellow of the University 
including John Paterson 1979, Peter Musselman 1988, Annette Augustine 1995, Larry Hebert 2002 and 
John Augustine 2009. 
 

The history of St. Andrew’s and St. Pat’s with Lakehead University is significant in that for the first LU 
grad in 1965, the graduates, professors and administrators met at St. Andrew’s, changed into their 
regalia and marched to St. Pat’s for the first LU Graduation. 
  

Thanks to all who volunteer and participate and who have made St. Andrew’s such a great contribution 
to our community. Thanks to our spiritual leaders over my time here: Agnew Johnston, Keith Boyer, Rev. 
Bert Vancook and Rev. Joyce Yanishewski. 
 

Well done St. Andrew’s. 

ST. ANDREW’S PRESBYTERIAN 
 

207 S. Brodie Street, Thunder Bay, P7E 1C1 
Phone: (807) 622-4273 

Rev. Joyce Yanishewski 
minister.standrewspres@tbaytel.net 

(807) 632-8348 
Organist ~ Connor Curran 

Choir Director ~ Jamie Gerow 
Clerk of Session ~ John Mason 

Bookkeeper ~ Diane Berube 
Office Administrator ~ Shaundra Benincasa 

office.standrewspres@tbaytel.net  
Jim MacLean ~ Caretaker 

Sunday Worship - 11:00 am 

Office Hours:  Mon. to Fri.  9:00 am to 1:00 pm 

FRAGRANCE FREE REMINDER 
Please refrain from using perfume, cologne & 

other scented products. 

A PCC MISSION MOMENT 
 
 

Canadians Care! 
As we mark Canada Day, let us also celebrate 

Canada’s contributions around the world. 
International aid plays an important role in 

addressing poverty, hunger and inequality in 
vulnerable countries. Support from the 

Government of Canada for PWS&D’s maternal, 
newborn and child health program in Afghanistan 
and Malawi maximizes Presbyterian contributions 

to projects delivering life-saving healthcare to 
mothers and babies. Let’s continue sharing 

Canadian compassion and generosity throughout 
the world. Through the I Care campaign, 

Canadians can sign a postcard addressed to the 
prime minister, letting him know that they care 

about and support Canada’s role in ending global 
hunger and poverty. 

 

PWS&D shares God’s love beyond our borders 
C 

PIPE ORGAN FUNDRAISING 
 

We have raised $20,000!!!  
Thank you for helping us achieve our goal! 

SUMMER WORSHIP HOURS 
 

From June 16 - Sept 1  
Worship will begin at 10:00am on Sundays. 


